
 
 
 

SON Communications Policies 
 
 
Communication between faculty 
 
The primary method of communication between faculty (full and part time) shall be the Marshall 
University email system.  Faculty are responsible for checking their Marshall email account at least every 
other day during the contract period.  If a communication requires that faculty be made aware of 
information and/or a response is required with less than 48 hours notice, an attempt will be made to 
contact faculty by phone.  Faculty are also encouraged to check their Marshall email account weekly 
during the summer months and/or when not under contract.  
 
Communication between faculty and students 
 
The primary method of communication between faculty  (full and part time)and students shall be the 
class Blackboard email system (for class-related communications during the semester the class occurs) 
and the Marshall email account (for non-class related communications). Faculty and students are 
responsible for checking the Blackboard email system  at least every other day during the time classes 
are ongoing. Faculty and students are responsible for checking their Marshall University email account 
at least every other day during the academic year (fall-spring) and/or when involved in a nursing class. 
Students are also required to check their Marshall e-mail account weekly during the summer months 
and/or periods when students are not actively enrolled in classes. Communication between faculty and 
students, other than those occurring face to face, including but not limited to telephone conversations 
and texting, must be followed up with email as soon as possible by the party initiating the 
communication. 
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